MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 9-1-2017 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington, Page, Joinson, Thorp. 
ALSO PRESENT:
5 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  Jayne Owen. 
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.
1.(1.17)
APOLOGIES 
C. Cllr. Rowe; Cllrs: Cox, Veasey, Webber, Smith.
2.(1.17)    New Clerk
New clerk has been appointed, Council expressed thanks to David Eeles for his service and agreed to write a letter to thank him.
It was agreed to increase the Clerks salary to £4449 per annum.
3.(1.17)  Approval of minutes
December minutes were approved
4.(1.17) Matters Arising
· Site visit agreed on Westerland Plan on change of use for agriculture to equine
· Car Parking around church and village hall, Clerk to check letter was written to National Trust and leaseholders as per December meeting
· Dangerous trees in Compton narrows, Neighbour addressing

· Church Hill trimming, farmer involved and needs to  be completed by March

5.(1.17) Police Matters
A number of minor items from the police incident website for this area were noted. 

Details were given of a number of instances relating to vehicles damage at the Smokey car park. 

Clerk to contact the police at Totnes raising concerns on increased crime activity and lack of action by the police.

6.(1.17) REPORTS
County Council Report
None
District Council Report
D. Cllr Pennington reported that he had attended meetings including the Audit Committee and the latest meeting on the LACC scheme.
Meg Report

Cllr Page reported on work carried out from December to January by the volunteers. This included adjustments to the single access to Jubilee Meadow, Chicken wire applied to style to footpath 19 Totnes Rd, clearing the bus stop at Meadow Park of moss and leaf litter, fitting dedication sign to roundabout on Tor Field, repairs to the Playground fencing, requesting to South Hams to remove abandoned car at Broomhill. Steve Holley in and around area completed requested work, burning of accumulated brash, checking on progress of weed and moss treatment on various paths.

MEG will commence weekly schedule w/c 18th January weather permitting

A total of 427 hours were recorded by MEG volunteers last year

(£6405 at a rate of £15/hr), many more unrecorded hours were worked by persons on individual tasks, together with the lengthsman Steve Holley, its making a real difference around the Parish

The committee expressed a vote of thanks to Robin Cox for all his hard work.
7.(1.17) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The next meeting is 7th February.
8.(1.17) Village Hall Hut
- proposed replacement, village hall groups needing storage: History Group archive, Youth Club, Cricket Club and Apple Pie Fair
Consideration of replacing 2 existing sheds with a larger shed with a concrete base, plans brought forward from Village Hall Council proposing a cricket pavilion which would provide storage, level access , functional room which would be constructed from wood with a steel roof, there would be a veranda providing disabled access.
Power is already in place and there are no water/drainage issues

Village Hall council has 50% of funds required, looking for remaining funding from other sources, the timber and roofing has been costed at £15,000, and the concrete base is uncosted as yet. The Village Hall Council asked if the Parish Council would contribute.
Other suggested possible income sources:

· In Section 106 agreement for Marldon, money was approved for recreational purposes from the development at Moorview £75,862, Trevor Pennington to contact Ross

· Locality grants spent this year but renewed in April

· County Councillor have grants to redistribute, £10,000 but to be split amongst  various parishes

Village Hall Council also proposing to install a 6’ x 8’ shed at the back of the village hall for the playgroup to store equipment, this would be funded by the Village Hall Council

The Parish Council supports the proposal, and suggested that South Hams District Council should be contacted for planning advice, there was a query on whether the plan should toilets and provision of a septic tank which would require more funding.

The project is hoped to started in the spring. 

9.(1.17) PRECEPT

The 2017/18 precept was presented by the Chairman £12134, a slight increase on this year £12090, an increase of 0.36%, increase of 4p per household. This represents the lowest precept in the area and is a result of good housekeeping.

Unanimous Vote, Clerk to inform SHDC.

10. (1.17) PLANNING
3953/16/HHO: Reinstatement of ground floor extension, Lower Westerland Barns
· Site visit agreed

3391/16/HHO: New garage to adjoin existing garage, Hillside, Marldon. SUPPORTED . 

     11. (1.17)  CORRESPONDENCE
· Update from the Traye fund and a  request for £800 to be included in the Precept, making a total of £2400 towards the project from the 3 parishes. To go on agenda for next meeting
· Letter received from Marldon Post Master, regretted unable to attend.  The plan of last year was to be able sell business and retire, Post Office proposed to find a new outlet for the Post Office in the village, for which a consultation period on the plan to move into the Marldon Stores took place.  The plan was agreed at the end of December; however the owner of Marldon Stores has decided not to proceed with this plan and pulled out.

This leaves 2 options:

· Find a buyer

· Post Office to find alternative outlet within the village which is unlikely

Post Office to make decision, situation in early stages but the Post Master will keep the Parish Council informed. 

      12. (1.17) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
             Chair: Cllr Jenny Clarke to arrange a meeting.

13. (1.17) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
It was reported that there were potholes in Kiln Lane, just pass the bodyworks, and that the Yellow lines had been agreed but not yet been completed
14.(1.17) FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses December                                                       291.90
   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   Kirk Fencing repairs to play area as per estimate                                           180.00                                    

   SW Water Allots                                                                                             54.39
   Chairman’s Allowance                                                                                       110.00
   Postage                                                                                                            57.79 

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 30th November 2016  
Main Account:                      £23,657.88
P3     Account:                         £696.03
Environment Account :            £668.14

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.12.2015:       £20,795.20 
(gross interest p.a.=£154.80)

15. (1.17)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
 
16. (1.17) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN
Car Parking at Moorview, concerns re contractors/visitors parking on the pavements, continuous irresponsible parking, which will have an impact on emergency vehicles. Clerk to send letter to Mr Salter to express the concerns of Parish Council
It was agreed that more signatures were needed on the bank account to provide sufficient cover , proposed that Cllrs Veasey and Page were added, Clerk to arrange completion of mandate with the bank.

Cllr Page requested permission in Cllr Coxe’s absence to arrange a get together for the MEG volunteers as a thank you for their hard work - AGREED
17.(1.17) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- none
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 13th Feburary 2017
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                      13-2 -2017
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